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24 Swift St., Wellington NSW 2820 P) 6845 3005 M) 0457 11 55 25 E)info@mml.org.au
Hello All,









17th Feb. 2015
Here we are at the start of another year, with everything to play for.  Governments are yet to announce what, if any, support we will receive this year, but there is such a lot to do we can’t stop now!
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· One of our members had been to the 2014 (its 25th year!) National Landcare Conference in Melbourne and returned with many interesting items, some of them Victorian-specific, but others just as relevant in New South Wales, for instance, how to identify Serrated Tussock, vicious weed which can ruin pastures, hay and grain crops, from friendly native grasses which need to be encouraged.  There’s information about building high carbon-low emission farming and grazing soils; a fascinating tour along the ‘Yanga Walking Track’ beside the Wimmera River (as the emus above are finding), the medicine chest and shopping centre of the Wotjobaluk people for centuries; a ‘small rural property guide’; a CSIRO Publishing book-list and other items too numerous to mention.  I have made it into a folder to be kept on our Resource shelves in the office and which can be browsed whenever the office is open (usually 10am to 2pm Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays). 
· Here’s the link to the Yanga National Park: http://www.nationalparks.nsw.gov.au/yanga-national-park and the book's title ‘Yanga Track - Wanjab, Gadjin and Murnong’ refers to the significance of fire, floods and native fauna and how they all link to Aboriginal culture.  It doesn’t have a link, but it’s here in the office, so come and take a look
· There is a small prize for the first three under-12s who can tell us how old Landcare is – leave your answer and contact details on the mobile, 0457 11 55 25 and we’ll let you know if you’ve won.

· Landcare has been working to improve the way we take care of country for 25 years and recently, we issued an invitation in the High School newsletter to join our Custodians Of The Land project, because it’s important that our children realise the value of what we take for granted here: a clean, clear river fit for platypus homes, boating and fishing, farming land with trees and crops to feed us and provide habitats for a host of creatures and a warm to hot, but not too extreme, climate to enjoy it all in. We are truly blessed and we want to keep it that way. Contact Jeff Spargo at the High School or visit our Facebook.com/MidMacquarieLandcare page and send us a message. This town needs you!  Yes, YOU!
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· Recently, I went to a Native Bee Workshop in Bathurst and it was a real eye-opener.  For instance, did you know that overseas, the European honey bee has been infested by the Varroa mite? So far the mite has been kept out of Australia, but is a ticking bomb here?  When it explodes, 90-100% of the wild colonies will disappear in 2 years, and 40-60% of those managed by bee-keepers will also die.  This is a frightening thought, as we are very dependent on this species to pollinate large area crops such as lucerne and canola, as well as orchards and market gardens, but also to produce the quantities of honey that we like to consume!  Native bees do things differently.  For instance, the blue-banded bee above is a buzz pollinator, which works better in tomato greenhouses than the European bee. Many are solitary or living in small family groups. Solitary bees don’t build comb, which may make them less vulnerable to attack by most common pests and diseases.  Some are stingless, which is a plus for those who are allergic to bee stings, and some can produce small amounts of honey when managed in the warmer regions of Australia. All bees are essential to the 90% of our flowering plants and crops which need pollination – there’s a bee for every situation and we need them to live and work in OUR area! Here are some ideas for native bee housing estates for your yard – later in the year, we’re having some workshops to build some: we’ll let you know when. To find out more for yourselves, go to Facebook.com/beesbusiness or www.australiannativebees.com.  – real treasure troves of knowledge and information!
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· If you are fired up about any environmental issue and want to know more, do more or volunteer more, get out there and contact us via Facebook or Landcare Gateway (http://www.landcare.nsw.gov.au/groups/mid-macquarie-landcare) or at any of the numbers or addresses at the top of the page.  Our next meeting is on 24th March at 6.30pm, at Macquarie View Antiques – all welcome! 
